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Rolling Thunder®, Inc. Illinois Chapter 1  

Membership Meeting Minutes  

April 03, 2019  
  

Rolling Thunder® Inc. Illinois Chapter 1 Membership Meeting was called to order by President, Jim 

Murray at 1945 hours on April 03, 2019 at the Warrenville VFW.  

  

Board Attendance:  

Attended  Name  Position  

Yes  Jim Murray (Snipe)  President  

Yes Gary Vandenbos (Names)  Vice-President  

Yes  Rick Herr (Cosmo)  Treasurer  

Yes  Wendy Vach (Dragonfly)  Recording Secretary  

Yes  Richard Montgomery (Popeye)  Chairman of the Board  

No  Bill Houghtaling (B.B.)  Board Member  

Yes  Al Miller (Shadow)  Board Member  

Yes Kandice Jacobs (PG)  Board Member  

Yes  Knute Weick  Board Member  

Yes   Tim Kearney  Board Member  

Yes  Dan Thomas (Cage)  Board Member  

      

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance led by President, Jim Murray.  

A moment of silence was observed for the Illinois MIA’s lost during the month of April during the Viet 

Nam War.  

  

Richard “Popeye” Montgomery:  

• Our chapter will be selling tickets at Motorcycle Sunday at Phillips park in Aurora on Sunday 

May 5th. 

  

Rick “Cosmo” Herr: 

• Gun Bash tickets were turned in and a reminder to keep selling.  All tickets must be turned in our 

next meeting in May.   

• We used almost all of the State Lotto Grant from the state and the unused portion will be turned 

into the state. 

• There was a discussion about VAP funds which will be running low soon.  A motion was made 

and seconded to move 5K to the VAP program if needed.  The motion passed. 

 

Kadice “Playground” Jacobs: 

• Kandice announced that she had a check from Inland Bank for our VAP program of  $7,500.00.  

The check was presented to Snipe by Playground and Dragonfly. 
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Jim “Snipe” Murray: 

• Snipe suggested that we start a Wall of Honor to recognize people and organizations that have 

contributed to monetary funds to our chapter.  The wall would be posted on our website and 

Facebook Page.  Please bring our suggestions to our next meeting. 

 

Al “Shadow” Miller: 

• Our chapter will be dedicating a POW/MIA monument in Genoa after their ride on 6/22/19 at 

approx. 1:30 pm.  Come to our next meeting to find out more about the ride and we will be 

needing volunteers for our Table Ceremony. 

• This year’s IL State Lotto Grant has been submitted. 

• The Fox River Harley Davidson Honor Chair ceremony will be on Veteran’s Day.  Save the date! 

• Carol Stream will be installing the monument we donated on May 22nd.  We do not have info on 

when we will be doing our table ceremony.  Stay tuned. 

• The Darien monument is currently on hold.  We will give updates as we get them. 

• The American Legion Post 888 in Northlake bought $1,000.00 worth of tickets for our Gun Bash. 

 

New Business: 

The Fox River Harley Davidson would like the display for our Honor Chair to be more special than usual, 

so Knute made the suggestion that a POW/MIA flag be taken to the last Honor Run to D.C. and it be 

signed with a white paint pen by other riders.  Tim Kearney offered to take the flag with him on the run. 

 

Upcoming Rides and Events:  

May 5th – Motorcycle Sunday 

May 11th – Gun Bash  

Memorial Day Weekend – D.C. Ride  

June 22nd – Monument Dedication in Genoa 

August 25th – BTR  

  

Meeting was adjourned at 2010 hours.  

Respectfully submitted by,  

Wendy Vach, Recording Secretary  

Rolling Thunder Illinois Chapter 1  
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